
Good News – Royal Oak Township Water Main  

Replacement Project 

 

In March of 2025, Royal Oak Township will be embarking on its largest 
infrastructure improvement project in recent memory.  Over 8,000 linear feet 
of water main will be replaced in the Township at a cost of almost $4.5 million 
dollars.  Water mains approaching 100 years old will be replaced with new 
high-density polyethylene (HDPE) or ductile iron piping or lined with a cured-
in-place pipe within a pipe system (CIPP).  The Township was able to collect 
grant funding over three (3) fiscal years by means of six (6) separate grants 
from the State, Oakland County, and the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) to cover the entire cost of this project. 

Work will take place along 8 Mile Rd. from Mendota to just east of Wyoming, 
Mendota from 8 Mile to Fitzgerald Pl., Pasadena from Mendota to Majestic, 
Cloverdale from Wyoming to Westview, Woodside from Royal Oak Towers to 
Northend and Glen Lodge from south of Pasadena to Bates.  Refer to the 
Project Area Map below. 

The Contractor has mobilized to the site and has begun construction.  Homes 
within the project area may be impacted with short-term water supply 
disruptions and boil water notices while the Contractor is making their 
connections from the old water main to the new water main.  These 
communications will be delivered using door hangers by the Oakland County 
Water Resources Commissioner’s office (WRC). These disruptions will be kept 
to a minimum, however, if you have an extenuating circumstance in which you 
need fresh water, please contact the Township’s on-site field representative or 
e-mail the address at the bottom.  Please be patient with the dust and noise 
and drive safely through the work zones.  Construction is anticipated to take 
2-3 months for the water main installations and then another 1-2 months to 
restore all the pavement, sidewalks, and turf grass. 

Thank you for your understanding during this exciting time in the Township.  
Should you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please e-mail the 
project representatives at RoyalOakTwp2025WaterProject@hrcengr.com  
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